 
Draft agenda 
WVE PTA General members Meeting 
   May 13, 2021 
Board Members 
Cindy Hutcheson, President /Katie Felmlee, 1st Vice President /Siobhan Hummel, 2nd Vice President/Alan Scholl, Treasurer/Misty Cebry, Corresponding Secretary/ Chanelle Gilyard, Recording Secretary/ Ed Smith, Principal 

16 Members in attendance: Jessica Neiderer, Carrie Kane, Allison Jensen, Anne Strawbridge, Julie Smith, Keely Dadamo, Nandini Rao, Elizabeth O’Mara, Dominic 

Call to Order  




Cindy Hutcheson 
 7:03pm 
President’s Report:             



Cindy Hutcheson 
Mrs. Hutcheson welcomed members and invited them to review minutes from last month’s meeting. Minutes are approved as presented. Encouraged members to attend “Working Session” and School Board meetings. Reviewed old and new business sections of the agenda. Invited Mrs. Felmlee to present the 2021-2022 Board Slate. 

Mrs. Felmlee

The nominating committed submitted the following

President: Allison Jensen

1st Vice President: Jessica Niederer

2nd Vice President: Dr. Chanelle T. Bishop-Gilyard

Treasurer: Alan Scholl

Recording Secretary: Keely Dadamo

Corresponding Secretary: Melissa Schaeffer

The nominating committee has nominated Allison Jensen for President, are there any nominations from the floor? (Repeated 3 times). Nominations are closed. The ayes have it and Allison Jensen is elected PTA President for the 2021-2022 school year. 
The nominating committee has nominated Jessica Neiderer for 1st Vice President, are there any nominations from the floor? (Repeated 3 times). Nominations are closed. The ayes have it and Jessica Neiderer is elected PTA 1st Vice President for the 2021-2022 school year. 

The nominating committee has nominated Chanelle Bishop-Gilyard for 2nd Vice President, are there any nominations from the floor? (Repeated 3 times). Nominations are closed. The ayes have it and Chanelle Bishop-Gilyard is elected PTA 2nd Vice President for the 2021-2022 school year. 

The nominating committee has nominated Alan Scholl for Treasurer, are there any nominations from the floor? (Repeated 3 times). Nominations are closed. The ayes have it and Alan Scholl is elected PTA Treasurer for the 2021-2022 school year. 

The nominating committee has nominated Keely Dadamo for Recording Secretary, are there any nominations from the floor? (Repeated 3 times). Nominations are closed. The ayes have it and Keely Dadamo is elected PTA Recording Secretary for the 2021-2022 school year. 

The nominating committee has nominated Melissa Schaeffer for Corresponding Secretary, are there any nominations from the floor? (Repeated 3 times). Nominations are closed. The ayes have it and Melissa Schaeffer is elected PTA Corresponding Secretary for the 2021-2022 school year. 

Congrats to new Board and thank you to the current Board for all the hard work. I look forward to seeing what the new Board has in store. 

Mrs. Hutcheson stated that a copy of the budget is online.   All in favor of accepting budget as presented. The motion passes and stands as approved. Proposed addition to the Bylaws. Updated at the last meeting to add a Financial Secretary that shall act as an aid to the Treasurer. The motion passes. The amendment will be sent to the PA PTA. Once they approve it, the Executive Board will be able to appoint that position. President and Recording Secretary to sign and send. Thanked Mrs. Felmlee for her leadership of All Pro Dads. 

Mrs. Hutcheson opened the floor to the discussion about playground equipment. Mrs. Cebry made a motion to approve spending up to, but not to exceed $40,000 on new playground equipment. The motion was seconded by Mrs. Felmlee and Mrs. Strawbridge. 
Mrs. Hutcheson shared that the new Board officially takes office in July. Reminder to join PTA every year (after July, but before new school year). Board welcome meeting will take place on May 26th at 7pm. 

Principal’s Report:             



Ed Smith 
Celebrated students and how hard all of them are working. End of year assessments are approaching as well as placements for next year. Tomorrow is the last day of PSSA assessments. Mr. Smith answered questions about the 2021-2022 academic year (e.g., 3-12 Cyber option). Reviewed plans about 6th grade picnic and promotion. Shared plans (including diagram) for playground updates. Goal is to get new equipment installed before school starts. Ms. Kane inquired about equipment being appropriate for all abilities. Projected cost $28-30,000 for equipment (additional 20% for installation). Mr. Smith will ask district to help with site improvement. 
Treasurer’s Report:                         


Alan Scholl 
 Reconciled to the nearest statements. Finances remain strong with approximately $107,000 (final amount dependent upon final check from Read-a-thon). Placed on file for audit. Significant expenses have included: yearbook payment $3870 yearbooks, $1500 hallway banners from last year (bill arrived late), $376 website (annual renewals). 
Correspondence:             



Misty Cebry 
 No correspondence. 
Old Business 
· Teacher Appreciation (Thank you to Mrs. Hummel for leading Teacher Appreciation and to Mrs. Cebry for providing treats from Trader Joe’s. Mrs. Hutcheson collected photos and compiled a video for teachers with messages from students). 
New Business 
· Book Fair / Storytime events – Need chair for next year 

· (Thank you to Mrs. Hummel for leading the fair and storytime events. The event is all online, books ship directly to home, 10% off promo code, runs through 5/23/21, various ways of promoting including flyers, posters, teacher word of mouth, PTA page; 25% of sales come back to WV; Some storytimes had to be cancelled due to limited volunteers this time due to busy schedules- so far Ms. Beaver and Ms. Webster participated and next week Dr. Lloyd will be a guest reader). 
· End of year treat/ activities (This is to be determined)
· BMX Bike event (Approved by Board to occur May 17th with rain date of May 20th)
· Playground Update (Reviewed by Mr. Smith)
· Voting 2021-2022 PTA Board Slate (Approved)
· Voting on approval for the 2021-2022 Budget (Approved)
· Proposed additional Board position of Financial Secretary (Approved by Board, will send to PA PTA for approval)
Committee Reports  
· Membership, Unfundraiser  
· (Mr. Scholl stated “No updates”)
· All Pro Dads 
· (Mrs. Felmlee expressed positive emotions related to her tenure leading APD. She thanked the families involved and shared the positive response from the last event for the year that was held May 12 at 7am, held outside. Topic: Trustworthiness, Game: 2 Truths and a Lie)
· D/E/I and Mental Health updates  (Dr. Bishop-Gilyard shared recent and upcoming events and progress and thanked WV community for assistance and participation, Presentation series ended this week with Kelly Yiadom’s workshop on “Using Your Superpowers to Drive Diversity”. YWCA hosting a Book Club series and opening to AIDE members and the community. Shared information at “Talking with Kids about Identity workshops and resources. Discussed progress with websites and social media for AIDE and MHAC and thanked Mrs. Neiderer for her heroic efforts related to the marketing of these online resources). 
· Yearbook (will be distributed last week of school. Thank you to Mrs. Hutcheson and Mrs. Saunde Briggs for their leadership. Mrs. Tina Gibson will assist with yearbook next year). 
 Adjourned at 8:00pm
Upcoming 2020-2021 Dates to Remember:  
 
May  
10 - 23 Book Fair  
 

17 BMX Bikers (Grades K-3 at 9am-10am AND 4-6 at 10am-11am); Rain date May 20th 
June  

4 Exec Meeting - 8:30 am  

6 Install 6th-grade graduation signs  
7-11 Final week of school 
7 Yearbooks distributed 

7 General Meeting - 6:00 pm  

8 End of year treat (TBD)
10 6th grade graduation promotion at 9:00 am
10 Post Meeting PTA Farewell Dinner 
